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Commodore’s Corner 
Greetings HBYC Members & Friends! 

The Heroes Boat Parade, Auction and Dinner were the 
focus in July. The July 1st boat parade had 16 decorated 
boats. Congrats to Jason Milcendeau for winning the “Most 
Patriotic Boat” prize. The June 30th dinner was delicious 
with Bill Colleypriest’s famous beef brisket and Susan 
Myers’ sides along with a variety of desserts. Want to know 
who the other boat parade winners were? Greet the other 
winners at our July 26th dinner.  
 
The tribute to all veterans at the dinner made for a touching 
and memorable evening. Paul Kimbell presented each 

veteran with a medallion and thanked them for their service. The climax of the 
evening was the presentation of the quilt of Valor. Stella Kelly did an amazing 
job producing and presenting the quilt of valor. Bill Roberts was the very 
deserving recipient of the quilt of valor. 
Bill has 27 years’ service with 14 moves, six states and three middle east 
countries, as well as flying Combat missions in Afghanistan and provided 
mission support for multi-national combatants serving in the Middle East (Iraq). 

The auction and events raised more money for the Florida Veterans Foundation 
than last year. We are still waiting for the final few expenses to calculate the 
exact total. I want to thank everyone that helped make this event a success. 
The HBYC Board recently approved Adam and Christine and AJ Considine’s 
application for membership. Adam is a veteran, and they attended the Heroes 
dinner.  Please introduce yourselves and give them a warm welcome the next 
time you see them. The HBYC board has also approved expanding our liquor 
license to include the dock area and the first floor of the building. I will be 
working on getting us the proper documents to get formal approval to make this 
happen. We will be changing door and lock codes on or about July 26th.  

Gay Colleypriest’s nomination for Vice Commodore and Pat Coggins nomination 
for vacant Board member position were unanimously approved by the HBYC 
Board. 
 
The board is also considering offering yoga and or exercise classes at the club 
for the benefit and enjoyment of the entire community.  Your input and support 
are the key elements to make this happen. Christine Considine has offered to 
be the instructor. She is certified in a variety of yoga classes:  chair, restorative, 
yin, power, kids, etc. and am a certified paddle guide and instructor for 
Paddleboard Lessons and Paddleboard Yoga. Please let us know if you would 
consider attending classes and what type of class would most interest you.  

On July 26th, the dinner will have the presentation of trophies for the winners of 
the Most Patriotic, Best Military and Most Creative themes in the boat parade. 
After dinner we will play a trivia game with the topics of US Military and 
American History. The tables will compete against each other. You’re missing 
out on all the fun if you don’t show up! Hope to see you. 

Your Commodore,  

Ralph Kennedy 



https://hernandobeachyc.com/events/calendar 



Heroes Dinner & Boat Parade—6/30 & 7/1, 2023 



My Friends Hank & Carol  

This is my friend Hank (and his lovely 

wife Carol) and he’s 102 years old. Actu-

ally, he’ll be 103 later this year. He’s do-

ing pretty well and to say I’m crazy about 

this man is an understatement.   

Consider this: 

• He was born in 1921 and was a kid 

during the roaring twenties. 

• He lived through the Great Depres-

sion 

• He flew Catalina Patrol aircraft off the 

coast of California during World War 

II, looking for Japanese subs 

• He was already in his 30’s during the 

50’s 

• He was too old to fight in Vietnam, 

but he wanted to 

• He ran an aerospace company and 

lived a full life raised a family and 

was married to his first wife for over 

60 years.  He’s been married to his 

current wife Carol for almost 6 years. 

Carol is an accomplished artist who 

says Hank is her masterpiece. Wow, 

we should see each other like this. 

In my opinion, this little old, very gentle and kind man is a what men like me call an 

“original badass”. If I’m lucky, I’ll be half the man he is and if I live to my eighties, I’ll 

consider myself lucky.  

Hank is one of those military vets who, if we enjoy the society we live in and the af-

fluence we have, it was men like that who fought the Japanese and Germans when 

they, for a while, went insane.  Our country has a dwindling supply of men and 

women who fought to ensure we can complain about traffic as we drive our new 

cars from well-stocked stores to our comfortable homes, no matter how small or 

large. We have our problems and not everyone is doing great, but the USA remains 

the country everyone everywhere else wishes they could live. We forged our char-

acter in 1776 and that “can-do” spirit and love of freedom is renewed with every 

generation.  

In a few weeks, we’ll be celebrating the fourth of July. Some of us will have picnics, 

some of us will look for a parade.  If you love parades, come and enjoy a parade of 

boats at Hernando Beach. We’ll have food and beverage service available at the 

club. 

Come and watch the parade, listen to patriotic         

music and even if only for a few hours, feel 

proud to be an AMERICAN. If you’re lucky, 

you’ll have the opportunity to meet Hank and 

maybe hear one of his stories.   

God Bless the USA! 

Ya Bruddah Hank! 



Please 
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